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Wien, 22.12.2021 

 

Dear Friends! 

On behalf of the entire ÖSKB, we would like to thank all institutions 

and individuals involved in this sport for their commitment. As in 

2020, Corona was a constant challenge in 2021 and will probably re-

main so for some time. At the same time, there was a reorganization 

of global sports operations and changes from World Bowling to IBF 

and from ETBF to EBF. A new type of world championship was also 

created in 2020.  

All these endeavours are intended to help find the best path for 

world and national bowling. Some international competitions such as 

the World Championships and the ECC could take place, others were 

cancelled. In 2022, too, will serve to come to terms with past years - 

for example, the EMC in Helsinki, which has been postponed several 

times. Let's do our best to ensure that the competitions scheduled 

for 2022 can take place, but above all we don't want to let the Co-

rona bring us to our knees.  

Now we want to spend a peaceful time in the coming weeks and re-

charge our batteries. Then we will start the year 2022 rested and en-

ergetic and, like our loved ones, stay healthy and thirsty for action. 

Anton R. SCHÖN e.h. 

sports director ÖSKB 

Rene` FRANK e.h. 

vice-president Bowling 

Willi BINDER e.h. 

president ÖSKB 
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